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Arguably the most well -known house in Will-

more, The Bembridge, is a magnificent and 
highly ornate example of late Victorian archi-

tecture, and both the exterior and interior ex-

emplify the finest accomplishments of turn -of -

the -century architectural designers and crafts-

men.   Please join us as we learn more about 
the history and legends of this beautiful 

house.  

All are welcome at our general meetings ñ

please come and enjoy our community.  

Its May!  Its May!  Its May!     
Gay Pride 2018  

   Itõs that time!  We always look forward to partici-

pating in the Long Beach Gay Pride Parade and Fes-

tival.  In light of the current political climate, Pride 

is more important and significant than ever.  The 

theme for 2018 is Remember the Past, Create the 

Future .  This year our very own Councilwoman, Le-

na Gonzalez, a strong supporter of the LGBTQ com-

munity, has been selected as the òMorris Kightó Po-

litical Grand Marshal is , Long Beach Councilwom-

an Lena Gonzalez.  Lena was elected in June of 

2014 and unanimously re -elected in 2018 to repre-

sent the First Council District of Long Beach.  Grow-

ing up in a working -class family where her father 
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  Summer will be here before we know it ñpicnics, 

family fun, lounging late into the evening enjoying 

our balmy beachy weather!  For the third year Will-

more Season of Live Arts and Music (S.L.A.M.), in 

partnership with, among many others,  Supervisor 
Janice Hahn, the 1st District Council Office, Port of 

Long Beach, and Intertrend Communications, will 

present FREE events at The Amphitheater at Cesar 

Chavez Park.  

  This year, in July, we welcome back two of our 
most popular programs ñShakespeare by the Sea, 

and Sizzling Summer Jazz with Alex Iles and 

Friends.  

  What better way to start off a season of live arts 

than with TWO back to back performances of 

Shakespeare in our Park!  Save the dates, July 21, 
and 22 for The Merry Wives of Windsor  , followed by 

The Winterõs Tale.  ðRevel in the light -hearted Merry 

Wivesña rollicking romantic comedy which tells of 

Falstaffõs folly: courting two married women at the 

same time.  Itõs mischief and mayhem galore. Then 

enjoy The Winterõs Tale ð the story of Leontes, a 
King who banishes his family wrongfully, and is 

taught the meaning of forgiveness through the in-

spired plan of a wise, loyal woman.  

  Next, put July 28th down in your datebook!  World 

renowned Long Beach Symphony trombonist, Alex 
Iles and Friends from the Long Beach Symphony pre-

sent: SIZZLINõ SUMMER JAZZ!  Listen to amazing 
tunes, played by incredible world class musicians 

under the stars, within biking/walking distance 

from your home.  

  Our August 4th event celebrates our Pacific Is-

lander neighbors.  Enjoy the music and dance of 
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¶ Drivers should not double -park.  

¶ They should go home when the sun goes down.  

  The trucks seem to hibernate over the winter.  Most years I have 

been able to spot the day when patrol officers have been asked to 
enforce the rules, because the neighborhood  become noticeably 
quieter.  More than half the drivers will hav aabandoned us for 
noisier fields.  In 1994 I was talking to Carrol Goddard on the 

phone.  She still lived in North Long Beach then, and a noisy ice 
cream truck went by.  Carrols said òI donõt know where all these 
ice cream trucks come from.ó òóWillmoreó, I replied. 
  Unfortunately, itõs never completely solved.  New drivers come 

along.  Some think they know their rights.  I had one tell me that 
her business license entitled her to make all the noise she want-
ed.  Sheõs gone.  But thereõs one that plays òItõs a Small Worldó 
who needs  to be put out of business.  I keep thinking that my 

son must have left a baseball bat around here somewhere and Iõm 
lucky I canõt find it. 
  At present, my corner is quiet except for òItõs a Small Worldó, 

but I have hard that other parts of the neighborhood arenõt so 
lucky.  A phone call has been placed, and usually thatõs all it 
takes.  I was told that our present Commander passed my letter 
along to the West Division Commander.  My dream is to make the 

policy city -wide so that letters will no longer be necessary.  Later 
on, we will be able to do the job ourselves.  A wise driver re-
sponds well to a citizen who gets his attention and sticks her 
fingers in her ears.  I have had double parked drivers respond 

well to a honk of my horn.  So a thank you to the officers of 
South Division for their help earlier this summer and for the help 
I believe they will have rendered by the time this goes to print.  
 
Ironically the òItõs a Small Worldó ice cream truck still patrols our 
neighborhood, with its delicious soft serve ñbut thanks to Carol, he 
turns off that music when he stops.  There is a new noise issue 
now, however, with the arrival of Hoonigan Racing along the LA 
River.  Where is Ms. McCafferty with her constant letter writing 
and acerbic wit when we need her?!    

Gone but never forgottenGone but never forgottenGone but never forgotten    
   

  Our good friend, Carol McCafferty passed away 
recently, but as the former Editor -in -Chief for the 
Willmore City Enterprise, her memories and thoughts 
live on.  I think that it is important that we measure 
the progress of our neighborhood thoughtfully, with 
a nod to the past and what has improved.  What bet-
ter way than to reprint Carol McCaffertyõs writing.  
Please enjoy these occasional scribblings from this 
important Willmore pioneer.  

 

LBPD South Division vs. Ice Cream Trucks  
By Carol McCafferty  

I have learned not to go off on ice cream trucks in front of out-
siders.  They tend to think Iõm attacking Santa Claus or the 
Tooth Fairy because they remember ice cream trucks driven by 
people with manners.  Without help from South Division we get 

drivers who broadcast at ear -splitting volume every moment 
they are on the road.  As they travel, they wave at the twenty or 
so other drivers they pass.  
  In 1994 I described our problem to then Lt. Don First.  Don 

agreed with many of us that the broken windows theory starts 
with noise.  The window gets broken and neglected later.  Since 
Don left to be come a Commander, whenever weõve gotten new 
management at South it has been up to us to pass on the rules 

Don helped develop.  Every new Commander, Lieutenant, and 
Patrol Sergeant has cooperated with us.  Once again South has 
added ice cream truck noise to its watch list.  
  The rules, which conform to State law are simple.  

¶ Noise should be heard no more than fifty feet plus -minus 

from the truck  

¶ Noise should stop whenever the truck stops.  
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Pride continued from page 1  

was a truck driver and her mother worked in aero-

space, Lena was taught from a young age the value 

of hard work and dedication.  Lena is also one of 

the most outspoken allies for the LGBTQ communi-

ty on the Long Beach City Council.  She has fought 

for additional funding for meningitis outreach and 

prevention, made sure that LGBTQ people were 

counted in the homeless count and lead a procla-

mation to officially declare the third week in May as 

Long Beach Pride Week in Long Beach.  Additional-

ly, she has brought several LGBTQ groups to City 

Hall to make presentations in front of the City 

Council including Long Beach Pride, Gender and 

Sexualities Alliance and the Long Beach Imperial 

Court to name a few.  

  Long Beach Lesbian & Gay Pride, Inc. (LBLGP, 

Inc.) was established in October 1983 and pro-

duced the first annual Long Beach Lesbian & Gay 

Pride Festival & Parade in June of 1984.   Their mis-

sion is to engage in, and support, bridge building 

activities that educate, encourage, and celebrate 

LGBT inclusion and pride.  They support a variety 

of organizations that work to promote charitable 

activities, educational programs, and cultural arts 

in Long Beach and the surrounding communities 

and has gifted more than one million dollars back 

into the community in grants & scholarships.  Long 

Beach Lesbian & Gay Pride Festival & Parade has 

become the 3rd largest in the nation, attracting 

over 80,000 participants over two days.  The Parade 

Step-off is at 9:30 am.  The Bixby Park location on 

Cherry provides plenty of shade and a community 

gathering spot for anyone watching the parade.   Al-

so, free seating is provided on the bleachers.  The 

headliners at the Festival this year include Jussie 

Smollett, Sheila E, Danileigh,Amara La Negra and 

DJ Lezlee.  Teen Pride is held on Friday, May 18th 

in the Family Fun Zone and is FREE to teens 13 -19 

and the Senior Fun Zone is May 19 ñ20, if Bingo is 

more your style!  

  We hope that you will support this great organiza-

tion, celebrating the life and diversity that is Long 

Beach.  If you are interested in either marching, or 

volunteering at the Festival, go to:   

http://longbeachpride.com/contact -us/  

To engage in and support bridge building activities that 

educate, encourage, and celebrate LGBT and Pride.  

One of our favorite Parade participants enjoying the show, Willmore 
resident, Terry Beebe.  

Pride 2016 with Councilwoman Lena Gonzalez, Cheryl Perrty, 
Kathleen Irvine, Terry Beebe, Patty Lund, and Eduardo Vier.  



  Woven into these issues was the frustration of not 

being heard by the cityõs decision makers. The open-

ing skit featured quotes voiced during public com-
ments and the ringing of a buzzer that cut these 

comments short in a mock city council meeting.  

Elected officials and city staff were also quoted as 

speakers were shuffled off the stage.  òYou would 

think that our city leaders would respond with more 

than just words,ó said Jedi Jimenez, one of the 
eventõs speakers. òThis is why students, parents, 

and other working people in Long Beach are contin-

u ing to take act ion together  and create meaningfu l 

change for the city.ó 

  Leading up to the event, Long Beach Rising volun-
teers spent weeks knocking on the doors of Willmore 

residents inviting them to take part in having the 

state of the city be told through the voices that live 

and navigate Long Beach every single day.  

  The event was kicked off by an outdoor community 

fair that upheld the power that manifests when 
neighbors stand with one another.  It featured or-

ganizers who envision a Long Beach with equitable 

schools, stable workplaces, and overall healthier 

communities. The fair has been a staple in putting 

faces to local movements and bridging connections 
for people who want to get involved in creating a 

positive social change.  

  As the event came to a close, attendees left the 

night seeing the need to get civically involved and 

taking action now.   òLet  us work towards justice 

side by side,ó said Nereyda Soto, a hotel worker and 
one of the eveningõs speakers. òTo win this means 

the communities that have long been denied these 

realities must work together, even if that means we 

have to write our own rules.ó 

Community Power at Peoples Community Power at Peoples Community Power at Peoples    
state of the citystate of the citystate of the city    

 
Words and Photos by Long Beach Forward  

 

The seventh annual Peopleõs State of the City drew 

out over 500 local residents to the historic First 

Congregational Church echoing the sentiment that 

the people wonõt be denied, and they wonõt back 

down.  
  Organized by Long Beach Rising, a coalition of or-

ganizations focused on civic engagement, the Peo-

pleõs State of the City recounted a yearõs worth of 

victories led by marginalized communities, as well 

as large -scale challenges that lie ahead for Long 
Beach.  Among the victories was protecting immi-

grant communities through the Long Beach Values 

Act, the Los Angeles County Office of Educationõs 

decision that Long Beach Unified School District 

misspent $24 million dollars, and recognition for 

local hotel worker Juana Melara as a òSilence 
Breakeró in TIME magazine.  Challenges highlighted 

included the housing crisis and the environmental 

destruction and displacement of residents with the 

expansion of the 710 freeway.  
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Attendees at People's State of the City share their real -time reac-
tions through "hearts" and "angry faces" during the program.  

Members representing local organizations mingle with 
Long Beach residents at the People's State of the City 
outdoor community fair.  

Long Beach Rising!  is a civic engagement coalition of local or-

ganizations promoting civic participation, alliance building, voter 
engagement, and community organizing amongst  communities 
historically marginalized from the political process.  
Member organizations  include:  Building Healthy Communities: 

Long Beach , California Conference for Equality and Jus-
tice , California Faculty Association ð Long Beach Chapter , Donõt 
Waste Long Beach , Filipino Migrant Center , Housing Long 
Beach , Justice for Port Truck Drivers , Khmer Girls in Ac-

tion , Latinos in Action California , The LGBTQ Center of Long 
Beach , Los Angeles Alliance for a New Economy , Long Beach Area 
Peace Network , Long Beach Coalition for Good Jobs and a 
Healthy Community , The Long Beach Gray Panthers , Long Beach 

Time Exchange , and  Unite Here Local 11 . 


